

PRACTICE TEST 5

II. GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY

a. Circle the odd one out

- | | | | | |
|----------------|--------------|--------------|-----------------|---------|
| 6. A. magazine | B. bookstore | C. newspaper | D. picture book | 6..... |
| 7. A. festival | B. day | C. year | D. month | 7..... |
| 8. A. lived | B. listened | C. wrote | D. watched | 8..... |
| 9. A. warm | B. summer | C. autumn | D. dry season | 9..... |
| 10. A. why | B. how | C. when | D. well | 10..... |

b. Choose the correct word for the picture

- | | | | |
|------------------------|---------------------|---|---------|
| 11. A. cow | B. turtle |  | 11..... |
| C. snake | D. dog | | |
| 12. A. rhinoceros | B. wolf |  | 12..... |
| C. bear | D. zebra | | |
| 13. A. singing a song | B. playing football |  | 13..... |
| C. taking pictures | D. playing games | | |
| 14. A. riding bike | B. playing tennis |  | 14..... |
| C. riding on horseback | D. driving a car | | |
| 15. A. forest | B. park |  | 15..... |
| C. field | D. school | | |

c. Match the questions in column A with the answers in the column B

A		B
16. What weather do you like?	16.....	a. Yes, please. I'd love some. It's delicious
17. What did they do this morning?	17.....	b. I like warm weather
18. Do you like salty food or sweet food?	18.....	c. Yes, please
19. Would you like some more carrot?	19.....	d. They played soccer in the park
20. May I sit down?	20.....	e. I like both

d. Choose from the four options one correct answer to complete the sentence

21. "....." – "It's 20 pounds" 21.....
A. What is the price of this shirt? B. How many does this shirt cost?
C. How much does this shirt? D. How much is this shirt cost?
22. What she doing at 9 o'clock last night? 22.....
A. is B. are C. was D. were
23. Lan to Ho Chi Minh City to visit her sister last week 23.....
A. fly B. flied C. few D. is flying
24. Which animal is, a horse or an elephant? 24.....
A. big B. bigger C. biger D. as big
25. How wine can he drink? 25.....
A. far B. much C. many D. long
26. My brother is studying at university in Hanoi 26.....
A. a B. an C. some D. the
27. "May I help you?" – "....." 27.....
A. What can I do for you? B. Yes, that's very kind of you
C. I'm afraid I'm busy now D. How can I help you?
28. What do you like? – Summer 28.....
A. drink B. color C. season D. sports
29. I'm, I'd like some chicken and rice. What would you like? 29.....
A. thirsty B. hungry C. full D. tired
30. You drink too much coffee. You cannot sleep well at night 30.....
A. shouldn't B. should C. can't D. don't
31. the weather like in Hanoi? 31.....
A. How's B. What's C. How D. What

III. READING COMPREHENSION

a. Choose the most appropriate answer A, B, C or D to fill in the blank

Tony and his friends (32)..... have a trip to Vietnam next summer. At first, they are going to Hanoi (33)..... plane and they are going to stay there in two days. Then they are going to travel to Ha Long and Hue. They are going to visit a (34)..... of places of interest and some primary schools in Hanoi. They are going to (35)..... students in the schools practice speaking English. Finally, they are going to fly back to England (36)..... Hanoi.

32. A. is going to B. are to C. are going to D. had to 32.....
33. A. to B. by C. with D. for 33.....
34. A. many B. some C. few D. lot 34.....
35. A. help B. visit C. ask D. go 35.....
36. A. to B. from C. for D. on 36.....

b. Read the passage and circle the best answer to each question

John liked chocolates very much, but his mother never gave him any, because they were too bad for his teeth, she thought. But John had a very nice grandfather. The old man loved his grandson very much, and sometimes he brought John chocolates when he came to visit him. Then his mother let him eat them, because she wanted to make the old man happy

One evening, a few days before John's eight birthday, he was saying his prayers in his bedroom before he went to bed. "Please, God", he shouted, "make them give me a big box of chocolates for my birthday on Saturday". His mother was in the kitchen and she heard the small boy shouting and went into his bedroom quickly

"Why are you shouting, John?" she asked her son, "God can hear you when you talk quietly".

"I know", answered the clever boy with a smile, "but Grandfather's in the next room, and he can't"

prayer: lời cầu nguyện

37. Why did his grandfather give him chocolates? 37.....

- A. Because John loved candy B. Because John was a good boy
C. Because it was good for his health D. Because his grandfather loved candy

38. Why did his mother let John eat chocolates when he got from his grandfather? 38.....

- A. To please the old man B. To make John happy
C. Because she didn't have to pay for it D. Because John liked it a lot

39. What did he pray to God before his eighth birthday? 39.....

- A. He asked for good luck
B. He wanted his grandfather to give him chocolates
C. He begged God to make him a big box of chocolates
D. He wished for some money to buy chocolates

40. Why did he shout when he was praying? 40.....

- A. So that God can hear it B. So that his mother could hear him
C. So that his grandfather could hear him D. Because his grandfather was deaf

41. Which sentence is not true according to the passage? 41.....

- A. John liked chocolates
B. He wanted a big box of chocolates for his birthday
C. His mother was too poor to give him a big box of chocolates
D. His mother thought that chocolates were bad for his teeth

IV. WRITING

a. There is a mistake in each of the following sentences. Find it

42. There has (A) a chair in (B) my (C) bedroom 42.....

43. How many (A) homework (B) does Hoa have (C) every day? 43.....

44. How long (A) is it from (B) your house to school? – It's about (C) 3 kilometers 44.....

45. I writed (A) a letter to (B) my friend last (C) night 45.....

b. Rewrite the following sentence which has the same meaning as the one given

46. Where is Tom from now?

→ Where does?

47. Why isn't this TV working now?

→ What's?

48. Does Ha's school have twenty classrooms?

→ Are?

49. Ha is the youngest of the three sisters

→ Ha has

50. He walks to school every day

→ He goes